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Good afternoon your honors –
 
I am asking the Court to adopt the proposed caseload standards from WSBA. There simply are not
enough hours in the day to provide all my clients the defense they deserve. Public Defenders earn
far less than their counterparts in private practice, and face a higher caseload. Burnout due to high
caseloads is serious, and puts more strain on those of us who remain when high-level attorneys quit.
(And they almost always quit before they retire). We can’t keep this up for much longer.
 
Thanks,
 
Matt Mearns
 

Matt Mearns (He/Him/Él) – Deputy Public Defender
Whatcom County Public Defender
215 N. Commercial Street, Bellingham, WA 98225
(360) 778-5690 phone | (360) 778-5641 fax
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